Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 9th April 2017
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1240. The President R.Elrick is standing in for Chairman.
2.Members present:- There were 6 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey,A.Edwards,T.Eynon,J.serdecki,S.Reader,M.Bugg,J.Hobson,A.Jeffrey,R.Frankish,
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries was passed round for all to read.
Our prayer was said with a minutes silence.
5.Minutes from previous meeting. Were accepted as being a true record.
6.Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising from these minutes of 19th March 2017
7.Chairman's report:-  Not present.
8. Correspondence :-  No correspondence
9. Secretary's report.



1) As our Welfare Rep's wife, Petra, is ill, Jan is unable to attend meetings as often as he would like. It was therefore agreed that the secretary try to fill the gap. Along with his apologies Andrew Edwards informed the secretary of being with his wife, Susan, at Lincoln County A&E, she having suspected appendicitis. An E-mail received from Andrew Jeffrey was read out to all members, concerning Trevor Dodwell, it reads:- "I went to see Trevor Dodwell on Saturday and took a card from the branch. He was a little bit confused but pleased to see me and seemed to understand that he only had a couple of months left and therefore wouldn't be leaving hospital. Therefore if anyone wants to see him I recommend going sooner rather than later." Regards
Andy.

M.Williams proposed a vote of thanks to Andy for doing this, it was agreed by all. Mike also proposed that the position of Welfare Rep' should be dicussed at our A.G.M. in May

It was agreed by all that flowers be sent to both Petra and Susan, the secretary will do this.
10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 19/03/2017

Opening Balance

£3,414.00

Meeting Collection

        49.50

M/Fees



        60.00

Ass/M/Fee


          5.00


Henry Hunter Funeral Collection    200.00


Donation B.Hunter

       100.00


Monies paid out last month


Food/Flowers B.Hunter/Family         68.00

M/Fees-Chair/Sec/Treasurer          45.00


M/Fees to National

       360.00

Branch Balance

  £3,355.50




Amount collected at this meeting £17.50 

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:- No report
12.Welfare report:  This has been dealt with in the Secretary's Report
13.LExSA report:- Nothing to report. 
A.O.B. 


1) R.Elrick gave a brief report of the reunion/conference, saying that " it generally went well."

2) M.Williams reported on a funeral taking place at St Peter & St Pauls church, Gosberton, on Wednesday 12th April at 1100. Brian Colin Payne was R.N.A. No 9 Area Standard Bearer, although not having served in the R.N. he carried out this duty with pride. Attending parades at Weymouth, Cleethorpes the Menin Gate, to name but a few. Mike will carry No 9 Area Standard at this funeral and our own Standard will be paraded.

Mike went on to refer to the funeral that he attended last month, which he found personally painful. Noel Wild Smith joined the R.N during W.W.2 and was a member of the Russian Convoy Club, completing over 40 convoys. He was torpedoed once but still managed to bring the ship home. Noel left the R.N in 1948 and joined the R.A.F.

Finally, Mike said that both he and Jackie had enjoyed the weekend at Leicester.


3) J.Horton repeatedly brought up the issue of the £100 given by Barbara Hunter, for the branch to have a "drink on Henry". This money is in the branch funds until all members can enjoy this generosity.

R.Elrick reiterated that he had discussed the when/where that this generosity be enjoyed with Carol, and the Christmas dinner was thought to be a good idea.


J.Horton was also made aware that the tot/drink that we all enjoyed was paid for by Carol, and not the branch funds, as John thought.
Meeting shut at:- 1328
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 21st May 2017
Please be advised that these notes of the meeting by the secretary cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes until they are approved and accepted at the next meeting.
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